
TOWN OF 
TEMPLE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

FINAL MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Meeting held on the 1st of February 2012 
 
Board members present: J. Kieley, T. Petro, M. Darnell 
 
Call to Order by J. Kieley at 5:03 p.m. 
  

1. Subject:  Work on 2012 budget.  Review of preliminary numbers for the 
Wilton Ambulance and Wilton Recycling Center.  Reviewed with Tim 
Fiske, Road Agent, estimates from Dubois & King for the engineering on 
the Converse Road Bridge #1.   
 

2. Subject:   Reviewed the 2012 budget.  The Board discussed the 2011 
budget vs the proposed 2012 budget.  Discussion of the highway budget 
and putting money into the maintenance line item as opposed to the 
expendable trust.  The Cemetery budget was reviewed with Tim Fiske. 

 
3. Subject:  Review of line items.  Darnell stated that item 10 of the Police 

contract states each town will maintain its own liability insurance.  Kieley 
stated that everyone thought the towns needed to have separate policies.  
Kieley spoke to Tom Dunn at Property/Liability Trust and they determined 
that separate policies are not needed.  Greenville will continue with liability 
coverage on the Police because they process the payroll for the Police 
and Temple will receive a letter from Property/Liability confirming 
coverage.  Temple will cover 38% of the cost through the Police budget.  It 
was suggested that the Police contract be modified to reflect this change.  
Temple’s budget will be reduce by $8,000.00 reflecting this change.  

 
4. Subject:  Move by Petro to adjourn, second by Darnell.  Meeting 

adjourned at 6:38 pm. 
 

Minutes submitted by Debra Harling, Administrative Assistant 


